
 

Gold Country Branch 95 
2015 Elected Officers 

Big Sir 
Jay Guertin ................ 916.939.8037 

Little Sir 
Terry Privott .............. 916.933.6342 

Secretary 
Tim Herdt .................. 916.939.1405 

Asst. Secretary 
Terry Starkel ............. 916.817.1524 

Treasurer 
Keith Hepler .............. 916.933.7779 

Asst. Treasurer 
Rich Christensen ....... 916.817.1838 

Directors at Large 
Dennis Callahan ........ 530.620.6908 

Dan Cockcroft ............ 916.933.6462 

Dennis Petersen ......... 916.467.7748 

Brian Upton ............... 916.939.6601 

Bill Yeager ................. 916.941.6632 
    

Region III Director 
Jimmie Johnson ......... 916.961.8092 

    

Area 31 Governor 
Open ................................... ---.---.---- 

    

Honorary Life Members 
Al Kaiser           Ross Walter 

    

Chairmen 
Attendance ....................... Jim Purcell 

Attendance Asst. ........................ Open 

Badges/Raffle ............................. Open 

Bowling .............................. Don Weick 

Bulletin ......................... Jon Jakowatz 

Chaplain ....................... Ray Retallack 

Fishing ........................... John Ramsey 

Golf ................................. Brian Upton 

Asst Golf ................. Dennis Petersen 

Historian ...................................  Open 

Membership & E-mail ..... Mike Mohr 

Photography ............................... Open 

Property ...................................... Open 

Publicity ........................... Bill Yeager 

Sunshine ..................................... Open 

Travel ......................................... Open 

Webmaster ....................... Al Schmidt 

BIG SIR — Jay Guertin 

GOAL – 91 Members, CURRENT 79,  

NEW MEMBERS 4, LOST MEMBERS 9, GUESTS 5 

For those who were unable to attend our Spouses’ Picnic at High 

Hill Ranch, it was a great event!  Although it was an unseasonably 

warm day, being in the Sierra in the shade of those magnificent 

trees made it quite pleasant.  The food was great and plentiful; the 

Bingo was fun with great prizes; the bar kept us “hydrated”; and the 

camaraderie with members and spouses was special.  I want to 

thank my Little SIR, Terry Privott, for the great job he did 

organizing the event.  Terry was ably helped by Dennis Callahan 

and Bill Yeager on the grill, Brian Upton and his bar crew, and Vic 

Eason for the sound equipment.  (A special thanks to now former 

member Vic who has moved to Elk Grove and does not drive.  So 

with the great help of George Simko got his equipment to High Hill 

Ranch). 

Today we are fortunate to have with us our Region 3 Director, 

Jimmie Johnson.  We are hopeful that Jimmie will share some 

information on what is currently going on in SIR and what he sees 

for the future.  If you get a chance, come up and say hi. 

Jay 

LITTLE SIR — Terry Privott 

Our Guest speaker today is Doug Bonetti and resides with his 

family in Cameron Park.  Doug is a native Californian, raised in 

King City in the heart of the Salinas Valley.  He is a 1979 graduate 

MBA from Sacramento State and spent his working career with the 

Procter & Gamble Company in various sales and marketing roles 

during his 33 years of service.  Doug currently serves as a 

consultant to American Bone Health, a national organization that 

works to educate the public on bone health and osteoporosis.  Doug 

was an excellent water polo player and along with some of us enjoys 

chasing a little white ball around grassy fields as a member of 

Cameron Park Country club. 

Doug has a strong passion when it comes to US Civil War History 

and the many facts regarding the Indian War era as our nation 

struggled and then progressed west.  He has many authentic 

artifacts for these time periods and has brought a small sample of 

his collection today.  I recently had the opportunity to sit in one of 

the classes that Doug provided at Sacramento State for the 

Renaissance Society.  His 12 week class program was highly 

successful and he has been  -----  Continued - see Little Sir  page 2 

SONS IN RETIREMENT 
A NON-PROFIT PUBLIC BENEFIT CORPORATION FOR 

RETIRED MEN DEVOTED TO THE PROMOTION OF 

INDEPENDENCE AND DIGNITY OF RETIREMENT 
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July Birthdays  

Bill McClanahan 

Ken McCoy 

Chuck Sopp 

Ron Thoma 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

 Little Sir continued – asked 

to teach again with classes 

starting in February 2016 on 

Fridays from 12:30 to 3:00pm.  

Pay close attention at the end of 

his talk - if you like this 

"preview" session, he will tell 

you how you can register for his 

seminar starting in January of 

2016.  The class I attended was 

very interesting and I look 

forward to attending in the new 

year.  Doug also speaks at 

grammar schools, high Schools 

and other SIR locations.  Our 

past is often the reflection of our 

future.  Please enjoy this quick 

review of a special time and 

place. 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

Branch 95 Luncheon 
2nd Monday of the Month 

Placerville Elks Lodge 
3821 Quest Ct.,  

Shingle Springs, CA   

Telephone 530.672.9120. 

Happy Hour 11:00 a.m. 

Lunch 12:00 noon 
~ ~ ~ 

Today's Lunch  

Hamburger & fries 

Chocolate chip cookie  

with ice cream. 
~ ~ ~ 

Special diet?  
Contact Jay, Terry, or your Caller 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

SIR Websites 
www.sirinc.org 

Visit latest SIR Happenings at 
www.sirinc.org/sirhappenings/ 

Branch 95 
www.branch95sir.shutterfly.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sand Traps 
by Brian Upton, Golf Chair 

SIR Branch 95 Results 
2015 Tournaments: 

Empire Ranch – June 2_____ 
1st Flight "A": Mike Wilke 

2nd Flight "A": George Engel 

1st Flight "B": Brian Upton 

2nd Flight "B": George Simko 

1st Flight "C": Bob Mello 

2nd Flight "C": Tom Gamble 

Mather – June 9____ 
1st Flight "A": Keith Hepler 

1st Flight "B": Brian Upton 

1st Flight "C": Malcolm Ramsay 

Wildhawk – June 16________ 
1st Flight "A": Dennis Petersen 

2nd Flight "A": George Engel 

1st Flight "B": Jack May 

2nd Flight "B": Jerry Nester 

1st Flight "C": Bill Yeager 

2nd Flight "C": Malcolm Ramsay 

The Ridge Scramble – June 23___ 
First: Team of Harr, 

    Baker, McCoy & Keane - Net 49 

Second: Team of Capewell,  

    Ashley, Waisner & Yeager - Net 51 

Third: Team of Wilke,  

    Simko, Nester & Starkel - Net 52    

Closest-To-Pin ________________ 
Empire Ranch:  Bill Stegman 

Mather:  Ed Gupton 

Wildhawk:   

 Hole #3:  Jerry Nester 

 Hole #17:  Gary Grann 

The Ridge: 

 Hole #3:  Bill Yeager 

 Hole #17:  John Ashley -  

     won $75.00 cash Jackpot 

The Ridge - Long Drive - Hole #15: 

 Guest Nyle Baker earned his team 

 a dozen golf balls 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

Rodney Dangerfield once 

observed that when he and his 

wife first got married they 

agreed to always smoke a 

cigarette after sex.   

He said he started getting 

concerned 20 years later when he 

was still on the same pack, but his 

wife was up to 3 packs a day... 

Golf 
Chairman—

Brian 

Upton   
Membership 
chairman—

Gary 

Grann 
Little SIR—

Bill Clark   
 

 Major 

Patrick 

Hudson, of 

Beale Air 

Force Base, 

is the 

speaker for 

today’s 

luncheon. 

He will talk 

about 

Beale's 

upcoming 

Open 

House/Air 

Show and 

possibly an 

overview of 

their role in 

the Global 

War On 

Terrorism 

(unclassified

).   
 

 Major 

Hudson is 

the 2009 

Open 

House/Air 

Show 

Director and 

the 9th 

Reconnaissa

nce Wing 

Engagement 

Team 

Director. 
  

 As of 
right now, our 
March 9, 2009, 
speaker will be 
Mark Curney, 
from the 
Bureau of 
Reclamation.  
His subject will 
be Folsom Dam 
ModificationsS
MILE  

 

Golf 
by Brian Upton 

On Tuesday, July 14, 2015 we 

play Diamond Oaks.  Check-in is 

7:15 AM with an 8:30 AM start.  

The following Tuesday, July 21, 

2015 we play Wildhawk with a 

7:45 AM Check-in.  Then on 

Tuesday July 28, 2015 we visit 

Lincoln Hills and will play the 

Orchard course.  Check-in is 8:15 

AM with a 9:00 AM start time. 

Sign-up sheets are available at 

the front door check-in table if 

you wish to join us.  Get ready for 

our Pick Your Partner Stableford 

Tournament at Mather in 

August.  See Dennis Petersen for 

details.  Lots of prizes. 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

>> Attention Biking SIRs << 
Take a bike ride with fellow 

SIR’s For info contact 

Rich Christensen at 
r_christensen@comcast.net 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

"We hold these truths 
to be self-evident, 

that all men are 
created equal, that 

they are endowed by 

their Creator with 
certain unalienable 

Rights, that among 
these are Life, Liberty 

and the pursuit of 
Happiness." 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

Branch 95 Bulletin Updates 
Submit August Bulletin updates by 

Sunday, August 2, 2015 
E-mail: 

SIR95Bulletin@jakowatz.net 

http://www.sirinc.org/
http://www.sirinc.org/sirhappenings/
http://www.branch95sir.shutterfly.com/

